Mr. Bobby D. Jacobs, PhM 3/e, Medical Dept., Naval Air Station, Navy #28, c/o Fleet Postoffice, San Francisco, Calif.

My dear Bobby:

Mighty happy to have your letter of January 29th. I feel apologetic in not answering sooner, but we have been in the midst of a heavy basketball campaign, together with Red Cross drives, war fund drives, and so forth. All this has occupied a great deal of my time.

I notice that you would like to go to the University of Kansas, and I want to assure you we would be happy indeed to have you. We have a four-year coaching course, which we call a major in Physical Education in the School of Education. I am sending you a copy of the course of study so that you can see the subjects cutlined for the four-year period.

If you have any questions about the course we will be happy to answer them for you. And we hope it will not be long until you can enroll at K.U.

With best wishes, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.